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HB 2257 STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Sen. Roblan

Senate Committee On Education

Action Date: 03/07/17
Action: Do pass.

Vote: 5-0-0-0
Yeas: 5 - Gelser, Hass, Kruse, Linthicum, Roblan

Fiscal: Has minimal fiscal impact
Revenue: Has minimal revenue impact

Prepared By: Lisa Gezelter, LPRO Analyst

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Allows the Oregon Department of Education (ODE) to waive fees for instructional materials that are proposed for
review and adoption by the State Board of Education if the instructional materials are in the public domain or have
been released under an intellectual property license permitting free use. Declares emergency, effective on passage. 

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
 Ability of teachers to share materials
 Types of materials approved by the State Board of Education

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
The State Board of Education has adopted administrative rules relating to the timeline and content requirements for
adding instructional materials to its list of items approved for use in Oregon schools.  The board maintains a
multi-year cycle, reviewing materials in one specific subject area each year.  Currently, state law requires ODE to
collect a fee of either $50 or the retail price of the materials, whichever is greater, when publishers submit materials
for the board's consideration.  House Bill 2257 allows ODE to waive that fee for materials that are in the public
domain or have been released under an intellectual property license permitting free use and repurposing.

According to ODE, teachers in Beaverton created a science curriculum.  Teachers in other school districts may not use
that curriculum until and unless it is approved by the board.  House Bill 2257 reportedly would make it easier for
teachers to share instructional materials.


